2023 Workplan, Q2 Report
Workplan Key Performance Indicators from April - June 2023
1.1

One Last Thursday of the Month Members’ Meet-Up was held on 27 April in Carmicheal on the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs).  This session was presented by Saolta/Development Perspectives, and the PPN consultant facilitator, Adrienne Boyle, facilitated the session.  The aim of this workshop was to help voluntary, community, social inclusion and environmental groups re-discover the positive potential of using the SDGs as a structure for objectives in their work.  Participants felt re-invigorated afterwards, which led onto a strong networking discussion about community gardens, and the PPNs environmental work in general.

The Disability Thematic Group (DTG), met in person on 08 May, and online on 12 June and 10 July.  The in-person meeting was very enjoyable and informative, and the group was able to display its new promotional banner.  Guest speaker, Dr Vivian Rath was the guest speaker at the online sessions, to discuss his experiences of working with a DTG in Wicklow PPN.  All three sessions were facilitated by consultant Adrienne Boyle, and minutes from the meetings are now uploaded to the website here. 
The Migrant Thematic Group (MTG) met several times in Q2, to arrange and debrief after their event to celebrate International Book and Copyright Day on 23 April.  The group organised music and readings, from Latvia, Greece, and Mongolia, to take place in Books Upstairs, in Dublin.  This event was very successful, and led to great social media engagement and interest from other groups, about the MTG.  The group met online and in person to discuss the event and will hopefully be organising a small event to celebrate Inclusion and Integration week 2023.  The MTG has its own page on the website here.
There were no “welcome meetings” for new members in Q2, due to the resignation of the Support Worker, and the time taken to recruit a new member of staff.

Recruitment for a new Support Worker took place in June, 2023.  Fifteen people applied for the role, and the shortlisting took place with support from the host organisation.  Four people were invited to interview, and Rachel Merriman scored the highest in the interviews, and was offered the role on 13 July.  Rachel will return to the network on 01 September.

1.2

The PPN website management company, Neo-Archaic continued to improve the PPN website with updates and upgrades.  Of note in Q2, was the updating of a Members Spotlight information piece, about a PPN representative, Adekunle Gomez, who sits on the Arts, Culture, Leisure and Recreation Strategic Policy Committee (SPC).  Eva McCarthy, who did an internship with Dublin City PPN, as part of her Masters in Sustainable Development, developed the case study of Adekunle, and this will become a regular feature of the website, and you can read the case study here.
Weekly Dublin City PPN Bulletins were uploaded to the website here.
There is still no agreed improvement of “flow” of information from the SPC representatives to the wider PPN.  This is being discussed in various smaller groups, and will conclude later in the year.

1.3

Dublin City often uses the hashtag, #publicparticipationnetworks when posting on social media channels.
1.4

Dublin City PPN posts on its social media channels on Twitter and Facebook, daily.
1.5

4 new members joined the PPN from April – June, however, this is partly because there was only one member of staff for this period, as the network recruited for a new Support Worker.
2.1

A “How to 2” training workshop has been planned for Friday 22 and Saturday 23 September in Carmichael, for Dublin City PPN representatives and Secretariat.  The workshops will lead on from the “how to” training in February, and offer suggestions, support and guidance to representatives and secretariat before people step down from their terms in 2024.
60 “how to” manuals were disseminated during and after the first “how to” training session, along with PPN promotional water bottles, Keep Cups and tote bags.  The new Dublin City logo was used on some of the promotional items.

The resource worker made a presentation to the Local Community Development Committee and to a regional PPN group (south west), about the “how to” manual, and plans to continue this bespoke training for Representatives and Secretariat, in Q2.

2.2

Clare O’Connor facilitated three pre-submission information sessions, with regards to the Local Economic Development Plan (LECP), on request of Dublin City Council, on 26, 27 and 28 of April.  The sessions were informative, enjoyable, and engaging, but due to poor turn out, it has been decided to work with a small selection of PPN member groups, to try and discover, why member groups are so reluctant to make submissions.  This further work with Clare O’Connor will look at barriers, but more importantly the opportunities of making submissions, and will support member groups to get more involved.
The Secretariat agreed to offer the second consultant facilitator role, to Stephen Rourke, for work with the Environmental Pillar, the Planning and Urban Form Linkage Group and the Housing Linkage Group.  Stephen tendered for the work in November 2022, and was selected by a panel of members of the Dublin City Secretariat, and the host organisation, Dublin City Volunteer Centre.

The PPN/DCU Summer School was a great success and a fuller report on this week of activities, engagement and learning can be read here.   The Centre for Engaged Research (CER) of Dublin City University (DCU), would like to continue this partnership and a Summer School, in 2024, will also take place.
Planning for the third annual PPN/Academy Street Workshop continued in Q2.  This year’s festival will take place from 25 – 28 September, and will also involve a mix of in person and online events.  In addition, Academy Street Workshop will work closely with a small selection of member groups in the autumn, to assist them with specific fundraising requests.  This extra, additional work will ensure the “involvement of those whose voices are most marginalised” (p. 9 of A Guide for Inclusive Community Engagement in Local Planning and Decision Making, DRCD, 2023), by assisting them to increase their own capacity and agency, via fundraising.  Kevin Delaney, from Academy Street Workshop submitted his proposal for the tendering process in November, 2022.

3.1

The May Plenary took place on 25 May from 6.30pm – 8.30pm in the gymnasium of the Ballymun Comprehensive School, and a fuller report on the Plenary can be read here.   The event was hybrid, and this was assisted by the technology of Just Multi Media.  The Plenary opened with songs from the Latvian Society of Ireland choir, eLVe, and Peter Clarke, from the Bealtaine Writers, closed the event by reading some of his poems to the members.  The next Plenary will be held on 30 November at a venue to be confirmed.
3.2

The edited and reviewed PPN constitution and policies and procedures were ratified at the November Plenary.
3.3

There was no update with regards to the legal status of the PPN.  This remains unclear.

3.4

The 2023 workplan suggests that Dublin City PPN will review its draft “Vision for Community Wellbeing” during the year, and this has been planned as a piece of work, with Clare O’Connor in Q3 and Q4.  Clare O’Connor worked on the draft version and will contact member groups for feedback and suggestions in the latter part of the year.  Clare is aware that there are many activities in autumn 2023, for member groups, and will plan this into her methodology.  Clare had submitted a proposal to be a consultant facilitator with the Dublin City PPN, in November 2022.
3.5

The Secretariat met three times in Q2, on the second Tuesday of each month of April, May and June.  The Secretariat does not meet for monthly meetings in July and August, but continues work in the background.  The Secretariat met in person in Q2, in the Macro Community Resource Centre, where it can offer a hybrid meeting.
3.6

The Resource Worker attended two worker national networking meetings in Q2, which provide support and assistance to all PPN staff, throughout the country.  The Resource Worker also met with staff from Dun Laoghaire Rathdown PPN, which is its nearest regional partner, for advice and support.  Of this meeting, came the decision to share some training resources with member groups in the autumn.  This decision will ensure courses are fully booked and well attended in the autumn.

The PPN National Conference will be held in the Arklow Bay Hotel on 05 and 06 October, and Dublin City PPN will send at least six delegates, and planning for this has taken place in Q2.
The annual Income and Expenditure report 2023, was submitted to the Department of Rural and Community Development on 21 March, 2023.  The Annual Report was submitted to the Department, on 31 May, 2023.  Both documents were read by two members for the Secretariat, a member of the local authority, and a member of the host organisation, before submission. 

3.7

The PPN continues to use a wide range of IT to support the work of the network.  Where possible, the staff meet the members in the format and technology the member is most comfortable with; which includes telephone, text, whatsapp, zoom, Facebook/Twitter, Monday.com, Salesforce Chatter, Slack, Basecamp, LinkedIn and in person.
Summary and timeline of autumn events for Dublin City PPN

Environmental Days with Aoife Munn and Stephen Rourke

How to 2 training for Representatives and Secretariat, with Ellenora Lynch

Festival of Fundraising week with Academy Street Workshop, and a further one-to-one mentoring activity for harder to reach groups.

Further work with Clare O’Connor:  LECP submission/vision for community wellbeing/:

PPN National Conference 05/06 October

Last Thursday of the Month Drop In:  26 October

Plenary 30 November.
Regular meetings:  Secretariat second Tuesday of the month, DTG, second Monday of the month/
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